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Proposition O Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee 

Meeting Minutes
November 9, 2016
TIME: 6:00 p.m. (site tour @ 5:30)
PLACE: Granger Junior High School, Library
2101 Granger Ave., National City, CA  91950
Un-Adopted MINUTES

1. Call Meeting to Order @ 5:30 p.m.

2. Site Tour 5:30-6:00 p.m.

Arturo Montaño, Principal of Granger Junior High, gave a site tour.  He conveyed areas of concern: administration building, 900 building, PE buildings, 800 building (band room), and cafeteria/kitchen area.  Diane Gerken express concerns about the safety of some of the classrooms. 

Nick Marinovich requested a rubric/ranking on the needs of all the school sites.

3. Roll Call & Pledge of Allegiance 

Present:  Robert Carriedo, Diane Gerken, Daniel Gutowski, Terrance McKearney, Rafael Muñoz and Nick Marinovich

Absent: David Butler, Kevin O’Neil and Ditas Yamane

District Staff:  Moisés Aguirre, Karl Bradley, Roxanna Travers, Frank Mendoza, and Diane Wilderson

4. Public Comment
Discussion on CLFF /Deferred Maintenance Funding and how the funding is dispersed to the sites.  Robert Carriedo commented on how the rubric for funding seems to put the middle schools at a disadvantage to the high schools because of the athletic fields added weight in the priority rankings.  Dr. Aguirre explained the needs of all the schools outweigh the funding that is available.

5. Approval of Meeting Minutes:

October 19, 2016 - Motion made by Dan Gutowski, seconded by Diane Gerken.  Motion approved.

6. Bond Project Updates
a. Project Status Reports-Karl Bradley gave an overview of the report.  See handout.  Discussions on the stadium lights for Bonita Vista High School; the football field ramp at Hilltop High School; and the pool for Mar Vista High School.  Dan Gutowski would like to meet with the district to share how the community college shares their pools with the City of San Diego.  Diane Gerken shared that there might be grant money to help with funding of the Mar Vista High Pool Project.

Nick Marinovich questioned the cost of the concession stand at Sweetwater High School.  He also wanted clarity on why money is being spent on master plans.  

b. Project Financial Summary-Nick Marinovich questioned the amount of staff salaries charged to Bond Sale 2.  Roxanna Travers explained it is posted quarterly.  

c. Program Management Update/Master Plan

d. Bond Project Updates

7. Board Items Report/Special Board Workshop on Bond Program

Karl Bradley gave an overview of the board items.  See handout.  

Dr. Aguirre gave an update on the November 7, 2016, Board Workshop.  He explained the HVAC Project is divided into three tiers.  $13.6 million from Bond Sale 2 has be allocated to the HVAC Project, which would fund most of tier one.  There was discussion of reallocating Bond Sale 2 monies to support the HVAC Project and complete all three tiers.  

8. CBOC Role in Future Bond Elections

Dan Gutowski presentation the findings of the Ad Hoc Committee (see handout).  The committee came up with a scorecard with their seven criteria for a new bond.  

The overall comment was:  continue to improve the maintenance and construction departments and better assess what is needed; critical analysis and plan to fully staff maintenance department based upon industry standards; develop a service request queue/process to assign work flow and communication with end user. 

Dan Gutowski would like to revisit the issue of another bond proposal in one year and see how the scorecard would look.  Robert seconded the motion, motion approved, with David Butler, Terry McKearney, Kevin O’Neil, and Ditas Yamane not in attendance.

Nick Marinovich commended the committee on their thoroughness of their findings.  He feels the district needs improvement in its long range planning process..  

Dr. Aguirre also commended the committee on the hard work they put into the study.  He stated that the board recommended for him to start looking at a new bond for 2018.  

9. Committee Member Reports:  Individual member of the CBOC may make announcements or raise issues to be addressed in the future.

Robert Carriedo commented on the money spent on Title IX sports and that it can also be applied to the overall equality of schools not just athetics.  Dr. Aguirre stated that the district has given workshops on the multiple layers of Title IX. 

Nick Marinovich commented that the debt to student ratio for Sweetwater Union High School District is low.

10. Meeting Schedule/Format
a. Calendar site locations for future regular CBOC Meetings (site tours)-next meeting will be in January 2017, at the District Office, with the date to be determined. 
b. Tour of Electronic Records for Bond Program – Karl Bradley gave a presentation on the electronic records.  He “walked” through the files on Laser Fiche.  Diane Gerken commented on going forward with the files and not focus on warranties that might be out-of-date.  Karl Bradley stated that committee members can make an appointment with the planning department to get an in-depth tour of Laser Fiche.  Dan Gutowski expressed that there is a need to get a firm to organize/scan the documents.

11. Staff Announcements/Chair Report
Dr. Aguirre mentioned that the planning department will be presenting their first reading of the District Standards by the district architect at the November 14, 2016, Board Meeting.  
12. Adjourn  7:56 p.m.
